
April 26, 2014

Sidney Allen called the meeting to order - 10:30 am

Present - Sidney Allen, Jill Sayers, Michelle Chastain, Jennifer Sams, Samantha Petry, Becky Loudermilk, Jane Lohmeyer, Clyde Gaw, Liz Clark, Kheira Adda, Allie Staub, Susan Wenger, Laurel H Campbell, Cathy Burton, and Rhonda Tipton.

 President Sidney Allen there are lots of members absent today.  Not sure if we have a quorum – we will have to do head count if a vote is necessary today.
Announcements -President-Elect,  resigned her position on March 3,2014.. The president according to the constitution and by-laws has appointed Brad Venable as interim President Elect. Brad has agreed to be the interim President-Elect fulfilling those duties, with exception of being a delegate at Nationals and summer Leadership conference. President appointed Jill Sayers as delegate at Nationals & will join Sidney in July in Santa Fe.

Welcome - Rhonda Tipton as new district 5 rep.  She is from School 90 -& Elementary teacher.

Secretary’s report is submitted a week after the previous meeting, members should have read Secretary’s report online.

Treasurer’s report sent to us doesn’t include Nationals expenditures - delegates & Enid’s reception.

President’s Report - I attended Nationals and was an Indiana Delegate.  Since we have over 300 members we are allowed 2 delegates.  In past 2nd delegate is President-Elect, when that is not possible then President will appoint someone else, according to the by-lawa and constitution.  So Sidney appointed Jill because she could get a lot of good info & networking by attending.  We talked to state leaders.  Jill is also going to go along with Sidney to Santa Fe to attend leadership conference in Santa Fe.

   Suzanne Whitten talked Dr. Borgmann about DOE on visual arts standards.  Clyde thinks old standards are fine - Olivia Gude was on the original committee.  We may end up with a slightly different version.  Clyde thinks that digital art will be a part of the new Visual Arts standards.  Photo - film and video have been added to - old standards did not go deep into where as new ones do.  Jane said that she think that they would be split apart more.  IDOE site finally has everything that legislators are getting ready to pass.  Click on alert triangle to see the info.

   Nationals are doing nice thing Membership Chairman Christy Castillo sent out a list- all people with Indiana address that registered and attended the National convention in San Diego, Calif. were provided to us.  We had 45 people attend, especially IU students to support Enid. 42 ( one was a husband, but apparently registered for convention) of those attending were active members of AEAI. The President was pleasantly surprised at the depth of membership attending The National Convention.
 President-Elect report-Terri is absent; the Past President’s report is posted online. 

Awards - absent - Have nominations in all areas.  Would like them by May 15, but will accept to June 15 since that is what was posted in Contact.

Advocacy - fantastic advocacy event with YAM.  Thanks to Allie, Khiera, Mindy, Bev, Sid, etc.  Think there was 2000 there in attendance.  Art Advocacy day was back in February and Clyde showed up along with a couple other folks.  Indiana Arts Coalition brings a huge contingent of art advocates & AEAI is listed under their umbrella.  Passed out info to legislatures that they could find.  Clyde got to 8 legislatures.  Grassroots advocacy/groups is the best way to get attention.  Art Teachers can talk about creativity deficits in response to standardized testing(?).  Teachers are beginning early test prep in very early school years & art is seen as a SPECIAL.  We have innate capacity for creativity vs. select and response worksheets.  Standardized testing subverts the curriculum (?).  Opt out movement going on across the country.  He can’t suggest that people do that but, are we really helping or making our country better is the question he can ask.  Says 40 mins of art a week is not enough.

Nominations  - We will have to put together a new slate for President & President-Elect.  Whoever gets President nomination would immediately move into position.  A lot of time invested in positions and it is a 6 year commitment.  Terri will needto get slate together  this summer.

Publicity - Lori Kaylor is going to be taking over as chair & Contact editor.  They are working together on the Spring Contact.  Jane will still help out, but backing out.  Jane volunteered to keep up with ads while Lori is still working on learning the Contact.  Emailed Contact directions to everyone - she is still having some issues with getting info & format.

Convention - We are still working on finding our last keynote. At NAEA we talked to possible speakers.  The opening reception will not have a keynote & it will be a paid ticketed event.

   We still need a lot more proposals for the schedule.  We only have about 1/3 of what we need.     Vendors – We have only 2 so far, but it was like this a couple of years ago.  At NAEA, passed out postcards to the vendors letting them know when the event is and how to contact us.  

   Jill would like to look at a different registration system.  one company,would be like $9 per person charge.  Still am waiting for info from another one.  Our current one Dan Solenberg has charged us like $400 each year, but I’ve entered the info & have to keep on him about trying to move forward - about $5 per person.  The last 2 years it was opened it before he has totally fixed things.
      The Silent Auction will be Art-a-Palooza. Bring an art type item that you like.  Each board member is to provide 2 donations for the event.  Let Jill know by September 1st what you have & send Sid a picture.  The auction items will be on display near registration and will close at 9 pm on Saturday; people can pay that night or on Sunday.

  Artisan Gallery will be changed to a Co-Op and be during the Exhibitor time.  $15 per person/table space for people who would like to have a space where small artworks can be made. Artisans keep the profits.   They will also have to sign up for a time to man the table.

   Tentative registration costs:   $165/members      $250/non-members         $55/students

Going to try to get (iPevo) to donate document cameras again.

Looking for people to run an elementary roundtable & a tech roundtable.

   Tried to talk to B-town about next year, but the elusive football schedule isn’t set until 6 months out.  Tried to talk to parking, but we are on different schedules & they won’t email answers. French Lick sent us a proposal too, but costs could be a concern.

YAM - Show was a success & thank you to all volunteers.  One thing that is new is Mindy labeled all panels with what should be in a box.  Gave art to Dist reps to get back to their people.

Dist. Reports

1- We hosted 2 workshops: Kirigami & Zentangles.

We had our annual Spring luncheon April 10th, in Merrillville at Portillos. 

We plan to change up our back to school activity from the mani/pedi night to Wine & Canvas night.

Member activities have been highlighted in the last couple of Contacts.

We are discussing future workshops also.
2 - dinner meetings with most involved members.  FAME festival.  10 schools represented district at Mayors event.  Conv. Core Committee together and calling for proposals.  People are stressing over workload, traveling, etc.  Marys’ got 10K grant to travel to the 3 Venice’s.  Terri & Susan Buttermore are going with them.  

   May & June Conv. mtg.  Workshop in June.  AEAI Dist. 2 Beyond the Classroom members art show.

3 – absent, report posted on line
4 - YAM.  Park Co. Art show.  Continue with Thursday workshops - just sit and do something.  Planning summer workshop at state park - June 28.  District 4 is planning summer activities. We have scheduled a reference materials exchange/picnic at Turkey Run State Park for June 28th. We are encouraging members to attend the St Mary's Retreat. 

Thursday teacher art workshops continue at Turkey Run HS.
5 -  AEAI would like to welcome new District 5 Co-Representative, Rhonda Tipton, IPS Art Educator. She is excited to serve the state to further art education for District 5.

- District 5 held a collaborative workshop with the Elementary Div. at the Eiteljorg Museum, hosted and facilitated by Cathy Burton, Museum. Div. Rep. The workshop was geared toward Zentangles, lesson plans and materials were distributed and all participants received dominoes for pendant jewerlry and micron pens for precision work.

- District 5 hosted and held a mini Clay Intensive workshop at AMACO Clay Co. on Sat. April 12, 2014. Diana Faris, AEAI member and AMACO instructor facilitated the workshop on Majolica glazes and tiles, giving demonstrations, lesson plans, and a tile take-away project.
6 –N/A
7 - District 7 has a glass fusing and slumping workshop planned for Saturday, May 31st from 9:00 a.m.- 1:00 p.m. at South Ripley Elementary School. Thom Maltbie will be teaching the workshop for AEAI members and non-members. The cost is $25.00 for AEAI members and $30.00 for non-members. Deadline for registration is Thursday, May 1st, 2014. All tools, firing, and glass will be provided with the cost and includes making two or three pendants and two- 3" X 3" pieces (or a larger 5" X 5" piece). There are only three or possibly four spots available for additional attendees. The address for the workshop is: South Ripley Elementary School, 1568 South Benham Road, Versailles, IN. Please mail checks to: Mary Sorrells, 11039 Reservoir Rd., Brookville, IN 47012. We are looking forward to this District 7 event.

Web - went over how to upload reports to web.  Allie will be stepping down in July so if someone is interested let her know.  She will train & help.

Div - 

Higher Educaton - planning a meeting of all Higher Ed. reps in Indy at Herron May 24 - 10 a get together and talked about ideas of next convention. The scholarship application will be worked on and make due Sept. 1.  Change they’d like to make on the scholarship may apply even if they don’t have a student chapter.

Student Reps - had 10 students & 3 professors attend NAEA & thanks for Enid’s reception.  Symposium talked, advocacy about what they do (need more info?)  Trying to get info of all different schools & would like past reps contact info.

   Jane - student reps should not be just informational to their people and that it  may be beneficial to make like President Elect & President position so that we would have consistency.  Jennifer Sams - suggested having 2 reps each from a different school so that they have more connections.

Middle School - Art Council show (?) with a lot of variety of work. There is an annual art show at Scott County Library.  Her School began a program called EPIC and Admin. take them out of elective classes if they are not completed with an assignment.  Specials missing assignments may be taken out of Study Hall from that.  July 19th, glass workshop at Eiteljorg.  Would like to get a membership list from Ann  Stanley.

Secondary - wants to do a book club has 2 books selected.  The learner directed classroom discussion June 20, Fishers Public Library, 2pm.  July 18th - Studio thinking talked a lot about it at Convention - same location/time.  Laurel Campbell’s book The Heart of Education: Holistic Approaches to Creativity Integration, and Transformation.  Robert Root-Bernstein would be another good addition.  She’d also like to do a book about STEM/STEAM.  She’d like higher Ed. and students to let her know about how HS teachers are serving their students.  Instagram  (Mrs. Clarks Art) & twitter.  

Museum - Modern spirit the art of George Morrison.  George Morrison was the first distinguished artist in our first fellowship series at the Eiteljorg  Museum exhibition in 1999. He passed away shortly afterwards in 2000. Up till Sept. 21st - show work ID to get in free.  Ansel Adams continues.  They are planning a symposium (Sept. 13th) for educators and others to discuss Native American stereotypes.  $10 for symposium & wants to make sure art is a part of this.

Jill Sayers made motion to adjourn the meeting; Cathy Burton seconded the nomination,
Meeting Adjourned: 12:19  

